
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                              REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                   DECEMBER 01, 2015
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Tuesday, December 01, 2015, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, Haynes, Leger, McMillan, Reed, J. Soileau, K. Soileau, Thibodeaux, and Thompson. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Gary Soileau, Cindy Stelly, James Lopez, Mr. Bob Edmondson, Attorney Ralph Chustz, and Mrs. Vel Thompson.
Commissioner James Soileau called the meeting to order. He also led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 02, 2015: 
MOTION:
 REED



SECOND:
THIBODEAUX
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Mike Thibodeaux to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 02, 2015 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
REED



 SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Senic Batiste to dispense and accept the NOVEMBER 09, 2015 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
THIBODEAUX 

SECOND:
BATISTE
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A motion was made by Mike Thibodeaux and seconded by Senic Batiste to approve and accept the NOVEMBER 16, 2015 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
MOTION:
THIBODEAUX

 SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Mike Thibodeaux and seconded by Senic Batiste to grant a one year extension of the initial term of the lease to Mid-River Terminal L.L.C. to April 30, 2017 and to extend the period for response of the Lessor to Lessee’s due diligence objections for one year (to January 15, 2017) and extend the period to rectify such objections for one year (to February 28, 2017). The President of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission is authorized to sign an amendment to the lease to reflect the changes authorized by this motion. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.


Mr. Bob Edmondson with Hazelwood Energy along with Attorney Ralph Chustz attended the meeting and thanked the Port Board for their motion that was carried and approved to be able to move the project forward. 
The next meeting date was scheduled for January 04, 2016. There being no
further business, Commissioner Mike Thibodeaux motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

